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INTERNATIONAL ACTIVITIES OF ERS MEMBERS

Professor C. Tamura visited London, England, to attend the ICOLD Committee
on Seismic Aspects of Dam Design, Aug. / Sept. 1983.

Two Chinese scholars, Mr. Wei Lian, director of Institute of Building
Earthquake Engineering, Chinese Academy of Building Research, and Mr. Wang
Zhong Zheng, Associate Professor of Dalian Institute. of Technology, stayed
in the Institute from early September, 1983, to beginning of February,
1984. They have completed cooperative studies on '"Japan-China Cooperative
Research on Engineering Lessons from Recent Chinese Earthquake Including
the 1976 Tangshan Earthquake', with some of ERS members, under the grant
of The Kajima Foundation.

Professor T. Okada was invited by the Institute of Earthquake Engineering
and Engineering Seismology, University "Kiril and Metodij", Skopie,
Yugoslavia and gave a lecture on 'Computer-Actuator On-line Simulation of
Earthquake Response of Structures'" on September 26th, 1983.

Professor T. Okada attended at the IABSE Symposium held at Venice, Italy
during the period September 29 to October 1, 1983 and presented a paper on
"Repair and Strengthening of Reinforced Concrete Buildings".

Professor T. Okada visited Beijing, Hanzhou and Shanhai by the invitation
of the Chinese Academy of Building Research and gave a series of lectures
on "Seismic Design of Reinforced Concrete Buildings" during the period
October 7 to October 27, 1983,

Professor T. Okada attend at the Annual Convention of American Concrete
Institute held at Phenix, Arizona, U.S.A., during the period March 5 to

10, 1984 and presented the paper on Seismic Capacity of Reinforced Concrete
Buildings.

Professors H. Shibata and T. Katayama organized the Review-meeting of U.S.-
Japan Cooperative Research on "Generalized Seismic Risk Analysis and
Development of a Model Seismic Format", with Professor Shah, Stanford
University. This meeting was held at East-West Center, Hawaii University
in March 1983. The proceedings were published. :

Professor H. Shibata attended the Specialist Meeting, NEA, OECD, in Liver-
more, California, U.S.A.. This meeting treated "Seismic Risk Analysis and
its future Development'. The resolution was made for the international
future co-operation.

Professor H. Shibata attended at the meetings; ASME PV & P of June in
Portland, SMiRT-7 of August in Chicago both as the Session organizer.

Also he attended at the Specialist Meeting on Leak Before Break in Montrey,
California, U.S.A., held by NEA, OECD.

Professor H. Shibata made the survey on Coalinga Earthquake, California,
U.S.A. after the OECD meeting of May. Also he made the survey on sloshing
phenomena of Niigata Area (250 Km from epi-center area) in the occasion of
Nihonkai-chubu earthquake.
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